
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 6th October 2015
at Charlton Down Village Hall at 7.30pm

Minutes
Present: Mark Simons (MS) Chair, Peter White (PW), Susie Pearson (SP), Richard East (RE), Sandie Woodrow (SW), Sarah Hopcraft (SH), Iain Young (IY), Keith Beeson (KB)
Also present: Zoe Huckle Clerk, Fred Horsington (District Councillor), Jill Haynes (County Councillor) and 2 members of the public.

2015/136
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


Susie and Richard registered their interest in 2015/147 h - donation to Charminster Fete.

2015/137
Grant of dispensations


None received.

2015/138
Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Carol Matthews (Vice Chair), Tom Beauchamp and Tim Yarker.

2015/139
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 1st September 2015

Iain asked for item 2015/133 to be changed from, ‘Report of investigation into the complaint against Mark Simons’ to, ‘Report of investigation into the complaint made against Cllr Mark Simons by Mr Tim Yarker’.

Following this amendment, SW proposed accepting the minutes as an accurate record, this was seconded by IY and the majority voted in favour.

2015/140
Matters arising from the above minutes
SH and MS had met outside the school to observe the problems first hand. SH had spoken to the Deputy Head Teacher and she had agreed to work with the Parish Council regarding parking. There is currently a lack of signs to warn traffic that children may be crossing the road also bad parking by parents has become dangerous and awareness would need to be raised. Jill Haynes said that Maiden Newton School had suffered a similar issue and the police had provided the school with some signs as a preventative measure. 







ACTION SH would speak to the Community Police Officer
2015/141
Public Discussion Period
Mark suspended the meeting at 7.40pm for public discussion however there were no comments to be made and therefore the meeting was resumed.

2015/142
District Councillors’ Report
Cllr Horsington confirmed that the local plan should be agreed on the 22nd October 2015. He went on to speak briefly about the proposal for Dorset to become a unitary authority, he felt it would be in the best interests of the county but any decision would still be a long way off.

2015/143
County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Haynes (JH) explained that the three local councils (Bournemouth, Poole and Dorset County Council) had joined together to create the Joint Adult Social Care Company, Tricuro, which she felt had worked extremely well since its launch. JH went onto to explain the scheme in detail to the Councillors.

JH went on to talk about Children’s Services and the problem of rapid rise in teenagers entering residential care at considerable cost to the County Council. A full review of the Youth Service is to take place. Mark felt that the Parish Council should complete the review document. There are currently no youth clubs in the parish but there are other children’s groups operating.
JH also talked about Dorset becoming a unitary authority. Currently many public services cover Dorset as a whole (e.g. Police) and she felt that the logical union would be all Dorset under one authority.
There would be a meeting with residents, the Parish Council and Oliver Letwin in November to discuss the speed limit through Forston. Traffic data is currently be collected by DCC for this meeting.

MS asked JH to continue to pursue the campaign for 20mph speed limits through Charminster and a lower limit on the C12 particularly from Loders Garage to the golf course entrance. JH suggested arranging a site meeting with the officer responsible for speed limits to discuss traffic management options. The Officer could then report back to the Parish Council.







ACTION JH/MS to arrange
MS thanked JH for her input and she left the meeting at 8.10pm.

2015/144
Planning Matters – None to report
2015/145
Finance
a) Financial Statement – appendix 1
b) Payments made since the last meeting – appendix 2
SW proposed signing both statements and PW seconded. All voted in favour. Clarification of the financial arrangements was requested by MS through the Financial and General Purposes Committee.
c) Audit for year ended 31 March 2015
Mark would scan the audit and send out to all Councillors.







ACTION MS to email
d) Responsible Financial Officer

MS proposed arranging a meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Advisory Committee to clarify the accounts, commence planning the 2015/16 budget, look at the risk analysis and discuss the Responsible Financial Officer role. IY seconded and all voted in favour. The committee would report back at the next Parish Council meeting. 









ACTION Clerk to arrange date, place and agenda
2015/146
Charlton Down and Forston
a) Speed limits through Forston and C12
This item had already been discussed during item 2015/143.

b) Superfast broadband
A meeting to discuss this item had been arranged for 2nd November at Charlton Down Village Hall.

c) Cycle track
MS confirmed that the cycle features had been completed and seem popular with younger members of the community. Two complaints had been received regarding aesthetics but in general he was pleased with the result. It was agreed that the play area inspection sheets would need to be altered to include the new feature. CC insurers had been advised of the additions.
d) Resetting of tennis court posts at Charlton Down

MS had obtained some quotes for the tennis courts. KB proposed spending up to £1700 to do all four posts, this was seconded by SH and all voted in favour.

e) Councillor vacancies
MS advised the councillors that the necessary period of time for electors to call for a vote had passed and therefore the Parish Council would be able to co-opt. Clerk would arrange interviews.







ACTION Clerk to arrange interviews
f) Dog fouling
This item would be deferred to the next meeting.
2015/147
Charminster
a) Arrange working party for Cemetery
A working party was arranged for 2pm on 1st November to remove redundant material from the cemetery shed.
b) Agree list of hedges to be trimmed
Combining winter hedge cutting that CPC have responsibility for (together with others at their own expence) could make financial sense. Mr Bamlett’s hedge, near Broken Cross, needs cutting back and it was agreed that MS would write to him about this.







ACTION MS to contact Mr Bamlett
c) Quote for goal mouths and nets at broken cross play area
MS had contacted a company that were able to do 4mx3m sections in front of two goals for £980. As this would appear to be a long term solution to a persistent problem SH proposed and IY seconded this remedial work to go ahead and all voted in favour.
d) Arrange working party for Charminster Farm site to work with developers
It was agreed that all members of South Ward and SH, due to her proximity, would form the Charminster Farm working party to represent the parish council’s interests up to and during the development.
e) Hedge and verge at Sodern Lane / Drakes Lane

MS explained that it had become impossible to conclude the deal with the developers in this area. KB proposed the Parish Council continue to maintain the grass, hedge and verge but would not take any responsibility of ownership. This was seconded by SH and all voted in favour.
f) Working party for raised pavement

Mark had made contact with a local resident who could help to re-point the pavement as a volunteer. CM had sprayed the area with weedkiller and the brambles would need to be to cut back.

g) Proposed autumn litter pick

The litter pick would take place on Saturday 7th November at 10am. The meeting points would be outside the shop at Charlton Down and outside the Village Hall in Charminster. MS would publicise in the Pilot. The Clerk would contact the Dorset Waste Partnership about litter being picked up from the verges between A352/A37 junction and Loders Garage.







ACTION: Clerk to contact DWP and MS to publicise in Pilot

h) Donation to Charminster fete

After receiving clarification that the gazebos could be used for ‘other’ community activities SH proposed donating the £389.46 to Charminster Fete to cover the cost of their gazebos. This was seconded by PW and all voted in favour.
2015/148
DAPTC – Working together report


The Councillors had all received this report.

2015/149
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda
KB had produced nine maps of the local footpaths. He asked Councillors to take one away with them and report back to him on any damage to gates, signs or stiles. 






ACTION: Councillors to report back to KB

SW asked about the damage to the Jubilee bench. Whilst replacement parts had been received the repair was more significant than predicted and professional help would be sought to complete the repair.






ACTION: MS to arrange as safety issue

KB raised the issue of Blackthorn scrub encroaching on Princes Plot nature area.






ACTION: KB arrange volunteer event

2015/150
Date of next meeting – 3rd November 2015 at Charminster Village hall


The meeting closed at 9.15pm

